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SCHOOL FINANCIAL SERVICES TEAM – DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC INSTRUCTION – SCHOOL FINANCE BULLETIN #678, February 2, 2017
2016-17 REQUIRED STUDENT MEMBERSHIP AUDITS (DUE MAY 1, 2017):  The state superintendent is required annually to select at least 25 percent of school districts to submit membership audits (s. 115.28(18), Wis. Stats.) Notification of required membership audits will be sent via e-mail to the district administrators of the selected districts and to district auditors via our auditor listserv.  The list of districts with required membership audits can be accessed on the SFS web site at website at 

1. SFS Home  (http://dpi.wi.gov/sfs) 
2.  Accounting, Auditing & Financial Management  (http://dpi.wi.gov/sfs/finances/overview) 

3.  Audit Requirements (http://dpi.wi.gov/sfs/finances/auditors/overview) 

4. Membership Audit Information (http://dpi.wi.gov/sfs/finances/auditors/membership/overview) 

5. Under “Audit Program and Report Format” select “2016-17 Membership Audit List” 

Or by opening the following spreadsheet http://dpi.wi.gov/sites/default/files/imce/sfs/xls/Membership%20Audits%20List%202016-17.xls 

The membership audits are due May1, 2017. 

The following procedures were used to select districts for 2016-17 membership audits.  Please note that under the random selection method 1.B. below, the possibility of being selected for a membership audit exists each year.

1. Random Selection:

A. From a "four-year cycle" pool, whereby all districts are selected for an audit at least once in a four-year period; or

B. From an "annual selection pool,” whereby 5 percent of those districts not selected under 1.A. are selected.

2. Districts audited in 2015-2016 having a net error rate in excess of 1 percent from the reported school year membership, for either count date.
3. The January pupil count report was not completed by January 27, 2017.
The membership audit program will have minor changes from last year and a revised summer and interim course section. These documents are available for downloading at http://dpi.wi.gov/sfs/finances/auditors/membership/overview.  

Districts participating in the Chapter 220 or Integration Transfer Program (ITP) are required to have a separate audit of ITP or Chapter 220 membership and should contract with their auditor for this. The ITP membership audit is also due May 1, 2017.
Please contact a school finance consultant if you have additional questions.
CHANGES TO PI-1563 SEPTEMBER/JANUARY PUPIL COUNT REPORT:  If you wish to amend your district’s pupil count reports, please follow the applicable procedures as listed below: 
FOR DISTRICTS REQUIRED TO SUBMIT A MEMBERSHIP AUDIT: The School Finance Reporting Portal is open to districts selected for a membership audit.  Districts are to make pupil count changes through the reporting portal on the PI-1563 reports by changing original data. The district’s auditor is not allowed to make the changes; rather, they may only print the "Audit Changes: Summary" and use it in their audit procedures.  Once the finance team receives the audited membership report from the district’s auditor, the PI-1563 report will be closed. If an amendment is required subsequent to the audit, follow the same procedures as “For Districts Not Required To Have a Membership Audit” detailed below.  The district’s auditor must concur in writing to any changes made subsequent to the audit. 

FOR DISTRICTS NOT REQUIRED TO HAVE A MEMBERSHIP AUDIT:  Any changes to the PI-1563 Pupil Count Report will be made by the district via the School Finance Reporting Portal.  If your district does not have a membership audit, send an e-mail to Bruce Anderson at bruce.anderson@dpi.wi.gov indicating:

· which count date;

· what changes are to be made;

· why the changes are required; and

· include your contact information. 
You will be contacted as to when the reporting portal will be open for you to make an amendment to the appropriate report. After amending the PI-1563 report, please be sure to press the “submit” button so the changes are official.
If you have questions, please contact Bruce Anderson at bruce.anderson@dpi.wi.gov or 608-267-9707.

FOURTH SPECIAL EDUCATION AID PAYMENT: Amounts for the February 21, 2017, payment of Special Education and School-Age Parents categorical aid, the fourth payment of the year, have been determined. Updated worksheets are available at http://dpi.wi.gov/sfs/aid/special-ed/sped-sap/worksheets. 
The PI-1505-SE Special Education Annual Report has been reopened for edits and late changes. Emails will be sent regarding edit and grant reconciliations. If you receive such and an email please make edits or call within a week to resolve the issue. 

Please contact Carey Bradley at carey.bradley@dpi.wi.gov or 608-267-9212 with questions.

UPCOMING EVENTS: 

[February 2, 2017:  2016-17 Student Membership Audits Announced]

[May 1, 2017:  2016-17 Student Membership Audits Due]

UPCOMING WASBO [https://www.wasbo.com] and WASDA [http://www.wasda.org] WORKSHOPS AND CONFERENCES:

[February 15-16: Wisconsin Federal Funding Conference at Kalahari Resort & Conference Center in Wisconsin Dells] 
[March 7-8: WASBO Facilities Management Conference, Kalahari, Wisconsin Dells]

[March 8: WASBO Transportation and Bus Safety Conference, Kalahari, Wisconsin Dells]

[March 15-16: WASBO Accounting Conference, Madison Marriott West, Middleton] 

[May 11-12: WASBO Spring Conference, La Crosse Center (http://www.lacrossecenter.com/) La Crosse] 
SCHOOL FINANCE CONTACTS:

[Gene Fornecker, Auditor: 608-267-7882 

eugene.fornecker@dpi.wi.gov]

[Brian Kahl, Auditor: 608-266-3862 


brian.kahl@dpi.wi.gov]

[Vacant, Auditor: 608-267-9218






]

[Victoria Chung, Accountant: 608-267-9205

victoria.chung@dpi.wi.gov]

[Bruce Anderson, Consultant: 608-267-9707 

bruce.anderson@dpi.wi.gov]

[Carey Bradley, Consultant: 608-267-9212  

carey.bradley@dpi.wi.gov]

[Vacant, Consultant: 608-266-3464

[Derek Sliter, Consultant: 608-267-3752


derek.sliter@dpi.wi.gov]
[Vacant, Assistant Director: 608-267-9209




]


[Bob Soldner, Director: 608-266-6968   


robert.soldner@dpi.wi.gov]
SUBSCRIBE/UNSUBSCRIBE TO THIS LISTSERV: 

To subscribe to this bulletin go to this link: http://dpi.wi.gov/sfs/communications/listserves/subscribe 

To unsubscribe: http://dpi.wi.gov/sfs/communications/listserves/unsubscribe 

PREVIOUS SCHOOL FINANCE BULLETIN #677, January 31, 2017
2016-2017 COMMON SCHOOL FUND DISTRIBUTION (LIBRARY AID):  Common School Fund distributions for the 2016-17 school year will be $27.51 (rounded) per census student. This figure is based upon the Board of Commissioners of Public Lands’ estimate of $32.1 million being available for payment.  This amount is a conservative estimate and DPI is confident the funds will be distributed.  Payments to districts will be made on Monday, April 24, 2017.  Funds are to be used in the same fiscal year as they are received.
The calculation of each school district’s Common School Fund (library aid) is available in an excel file on the team's website at 

6. SFS Home  (http://dpi.wi.gov/sfs) 

7. State & Federal Aid  (http://dpi.wi.gov/sfs/aid/overview) 

8. Categorical Aid (http://dpi.wi.gov/sfs/aid/categorical/overview) 

9. Wisconsin's Common School Fund. (http://dpi.wi.gov/sfs/aid/categorical/common-school-fund) 
10. Under “Library Aid Paid (by School Year)” Select 2016-17 
Each school district’s Common School Fund (library aid) is available in this excel file: http://dpi.wi.gov/sites/default/files/imce/sfs/xls/CSF_2017_Aid_Jan_Publish.xlsx
If you have any questions regarding school library purchases that meet the requirements of the Common School Fund, please use the online request for assistance option at Common School Fund Questions or directly at http://dpi.wi.gov/common-school-fund/questions. 
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